

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH

6418 Route W Wardsville, MO 65101-9702

Father I. Medina, Pastor Alan Sims, Deacon

Web Address: www.ststan.net
Facebook Page: St. Stanislaus Church-Wardsville

NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

AUGUST 9, 2020

BAPTISM: Contact Father regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

PENANCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

MARRIAGE: Contact Father at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

MASS INTENTIONS AUGUST 10TH-16TH

Monday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: Lucy Kolb

Tuesday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: David Richter Jr, Richard Walther, Ben

Maasen

Wednesday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: Walter & Kelly Thessen

Thursday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: James Van Loo

Friday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: Joanne & Betty Bauer / Butch & Ernie

Wilbers

Saturday: 5:30p.m.

Mass Intention: David & Esther Boeckman, Susan Mertens

Stanley & Roseanna Bernskoetter

Sunday: 7:30a.m.

Mass Intention: Living & Deceased Members of the Alouis

& Theresa Wilbers Family / Eugene &

Geraldine Pringer

Sunday: 10:30a.m.

Mass Intention: Pauline Braun, Ben Engelmeyer

If you would be like to teach our youth about Jesus, we are looking for <u>catechists for our parish school of religion classes</u>. If you would be interested please contact Mary Markway at 573-690-5284 or email at maryj.markway@gmail.com

<u>Summer Picnic / Fall Supper:</u> plans are underway as to how we will have our annual Fall Supper on October 11th. It will be a limited meal with take out service. We will offer whole hog sausage / fried chicken plate dinners serving from 11:00am to 6:00pm. A smaller version of our quilt auction will be available. More information / specifics will be forth coming. Thank you to those who have donated to our summer picnic. Please be sure to mark your envelope/ check designated for the picnic also please put name on envelope to help with recordkeeping. Thank you for your support.

Worship times: www.masstimes.org - when traveling

Bishop McKnight's Prayer Intention for August

For our parish and school communities, that we may be bound by a spirit of unity to work together for the common good during the pandemic.

<u>Prayer Hotline:</u> Contact Lillian Veit at 636-3937 or Clara Ann Eaton at 635-5301 for prayer line requests or to be added to the prayer line.

PSR / Confirmation Parent Meeting: on Wednesday August 12th at 6:30pm in the gym. Registration will take place at this meeting. Cost for PSR is \$20.00 per child or \$50.00 per family. PSR is only open to registered members of St. Stanislaus. Confirmation is for those students in 7th, 8th, 9th, 10th, 11th & 12th grade. Confirmation students must be registered members of St. Stanislaus. Per diocesan regulation after this year confirmation will only be taught to those students in 7th grade.

Sunday Masses:

- All the faithful of the Diocese of Jefferson City, and those who are present in the territory of the Diocese, are dispensed from the obligation to attend Mass on Sundays / Holy Days of Obligation until 11 September 2020, provided that for days of precept after 1 July 2020 they do one of the following:
- a. Participate in the Sunday /holy day of obligation Mass livestreamed from their parish church/ chapel, the Cathedral, or the Vatican or Heart of the Nation website.
- b. Prayerfully read and meditate on the readings of the Mass for the Sunday / holy day of obligation, and recite the Rosary or Divine Mercy chaplet.
- Families are to maintain six-foot distancing between their family and other families or individuals throughout the celebration of Mass.
- There will be no collection of envelopes and no offertory procession, however there will be a basket in the front of Church and also in the back of Church for you to put your donation in. Thank you for your continued financial support.

LITURGICAL ROLES: will not be scheduled until further notice.

<u>Church Cleaners:</u> Mary Kay Hoelscher, Chair, Linda Fischer, Nancy Gratz, Pat Grothoff **Please clean church before the weekend of August 15th & 16th thank you.**

<u>Cemetery Grass Cutting August 2020:</u> David Schell—Chairman, Bob Scheppers, David Scheppers, Harold Schenewerk, Brian Schrimpf, Larry Schrimpf, Jerry Siebeneck, Tony Siebeneck & Bob Koetting. Chairman, please contact people on the list. Thank you for ensuring our cemetery and mausoleum is well maintained by mowing, providing well trimmed edges and discarding of old flowers. Thank you.

<u>Rosary:</u> sponsored by the Legion of Mary, to end the Corona Virus. Will be held the First & Third Mondays of the Month beginning August 3rd, from 7:00pm to 8:00pm. Please join us in praying the Rosary, if you have questions contact Barb Groner at 761-1622.

Breaking the Silence of Abuse: As a diocese, we are committed to breaking the silence of abuse. When someone is reporting abuse, we must acknowledge their pain and how difficult it is to talk about it. False allegations are very rare. Our initial response to someone who is disclosing abuse for the first time must be compassionate. For those who need to report abuse, encourage them to contact our Victim's Assistance Coordinator, Nancy Hoey, and to make use of the appropriate State of Missouri hotline or the Attorney General's clergy abuse online form. All of this information is also on our website, under the "report abuse" tab. For those who want information, or want you to convey a message to Bishop McKnight, please encourage them to use the "reach us" form on our diocesan website, diojeffcity.org. Assure them every submission is read.

Relief parents, St. Nicholas Academy: St. Nicholas Academy is a supportive living experience for boys from families that are under-resourced who want to give their sons every opportunity to succeed in school and life. St. Nick's partners with families and St. Peter Interparish School to provide this opportunity. St. Nick's is seeking Christian, married couples or single individuals who are willing to be part of a pool of relief parents. The role of relief parents is to care for the boys and home when the full-time house parents are off duty or away. Typically, the full-time house parents are off duty every fourth weekend from 9:00 AM Friday through 7:00 PM Sunday. Relief parents, on a rotational schedule, fill in during this time. They may also be asked to be on a call list to help fill in when the house parents are on vacation and/or sick. Relief parents receive an hourly wage, all legally mandated benefits and a compensation package that includes a private suite and all meals for the days on duty. Contact Sister Susan Renner, SSND at 573-635-7719 or director@stnick.org

COLLECTION NUMBERS AS OF 8/2/2020

Parish Collection	
Adult Contribution	\$16,331
Youth Contribution	\$
Loose Checks & Cash	\$770
Electronic Contributions	\$
Total Contributions	\$17,101
Other Collections	
Samaritan Center	\$184
Capital Improvements	\$310
Picnic Collection	\$650
<u>Diocesan Collections</u>	
Diocesan Mission	\$80
August Collection Goal	\$103,845
August Total to Date	\$17,101
Year To Date Collection	\$109,135
Year to Date Collection Goal	\$100,845
Picnic Collection to Date	\$29,560

In your charity: please pray for the repose of the souls of Evelyn Dubbert (mother of Nancy Hoelscher), Leo Schaefer (father of Jeanine Bock & Laurie Roach). May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. Amen.

Ladies Sodality Blood Drive Very Successful: The Blood drive on Sunday had 47 presenters and 45 Pints were collected. This means that 135 lives may have been saved. Unfortunately 6 who came to give were turned away (and we will let the Red Cross know how upset we are). Our profound thanks to all who came to give. We know God will richly Bless You for your GIFT OF LOVE. A very special thanks goes to Pam Stonner who was there at 6:30 am to open the gym, put out all the signs in the rain, and worked tirelessly throughout most of the drive including cleanup after. We also thank Kathy Linnenbrink and Karen Douglas who also worked. Without you three we could not have pulled this off. We also know God will Bless each of you. Also someone left an umbrella in the gym and Pam put it in the back of church. Again our deepest thanks and we hope to see all of you next year.

The Osage Senior Center, located in Wardsville, has an urgent need for a part time general maintenance person. If you are retired or a full time worker wanting a to work a few hours each week and would like to earn a little extra cash, call 573-469-8426 or email Osageseniorcenter@gmail.com